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   March 2023   Newsletter  
 

        Henry County Gun Club 
      1955 Goldston Springs Road, Puryear, TN  38251 

        Highlights from the March Meeting 

*Membership: TOTALS: Total: 314 -- 276 Full Members; 25 

Probationary; 13 BOG-approved. 

*February Match Reports: Skeet: 40 (138 rounds); Trap: 46 (137 

rounds); USPSA: 32; Steel Challenge: 20; Vintage Sniper: 14; Sport 

Handgun: 12 

Approval by BOG via email: $77.90 approved for spare antennas 

and battery doors for the skeet handheld transmitters and receivers. 

$40 approved for Lee Jackson to renew Club’s NRA affiliation.  

$16.41 approved for NRA supplies for the Silhouette match for 

Thomas Cannon. 

Announcements: Member, Jason Gordon donated 6 8-inch AR500-

3/8” metal target gongs to the club for installation where needed. 

Old (unfinished) Business:  To get quote for Combination padlocks 

and keypad door lock for Clubhouse.  Thomas Cannon to get quote 

on enlarging the shooting platform at the 100/200-yd range.  

Member suggested spraying the ground for ticks, will gather info 

and get quote.  Suggested awareness campaign to stop members 

from shooting metal targets with armor-piercing rounds.   

New Business:  Review revised Safety Brief, get volunteers, and set 

up Safety Brief sessions for April members.  Go over various quotes 

from Norwood Construction.  New-member applications approved 

for Thomas Cunningham and Ray Bremer.  $700 approved for new 

LED lighting in the Clubhouse.  $2000 advance approved for Grant 

Laird on improving the 100/200 range, adding a new pistol bay and 

moving old high house to the 600 range.  Workday planned for April 

8th at 1pm to remove downed trees from recent storm.  $200 

approved for Pat Friel for shotgun grease board.  Stuart Naulty 

discussed forming a committee to study broadening the scope of 

our current Trap/Skeet program with new events such as wobble 

traps, 5-stand, FITSAC and sporting clays.  To start posting calendar 

of events on the clubhouse bulletin board and for JT to add to the 

face book page.     

 

 
 
 

 

Match Directors
 

Appleseed – May & September 
Don Duncan    270-293-1250 
dsduncan@twc.com  
Bullet Pro 150 – 3rd Saturday 
Todd Earhart    931-627-9392 
todd.gtauto@gmail.com  
Henry County Sport Handgun 1st Sat. 
Tyson Riley    704-604-5706 
likefatherlikesonoutdoor@gmail.com  
NRA High-Power Rifle – 1st Saturday 
Tim Kreier      931-801-2384 
kreiertb@aol.com  
Lee Jackson      270-492-8303 
leejackson_1@yahoo.com  
Rimfire Challenge – 5th Saturday 
Ken Donahue    731-707-3541 
ktdonahue@live.com  
Silhouette - 2nd Saturday     
Thomas Cannon    731-847-0909 

tjc3220@yahoo.com  
Skeet Shoot – every Tues. & Thursday 
Stuart Naulty    270-226-8923 
snaulty@murray-ky.com 
Steel Challenge – 4th Saturday 
USPSA – 2nd Saturday 
Grant Laird    731-336-9207 
bbqlaird@yahoo.com  
Trap Shoot – every Tues. & Sunday 
Ken Bucy    270-293-7479 
k.bucy@yahoo.com 
Tactical Rifle – 2nd Saturday 
JT Hearn    270-752-0101 
h_s_precision@att.net 
Vintage Sniper Rifle Match – 4th SAT  
James Lacy    731-336-3254 
james.a.lacy@gmail.com  
Vintage/Modern Open Sight (new) 
Dennis Sanderson     270-356-6522 
outbackgunshop1@live.com 

 

 

http://www.henrycountygunclub.com/about/
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Announcements 
   
 

                     Vandalism at Henry County Gun Club 

                         We have all seen examples of this vandalism in our Club. 

                     Vandalism is not just a nuisance; it is also costly and dangerous.  

       

  

This is a prop used in various matches 
at the club. Someone has laid this 
down and used it as a target.  This is 
willful destruction of club property.  
There ARE plenty of target stands and 
sticks available. 

 

 

Targets at the 100-yd & Pistol bays 
that have been fired upon with  
high-velocity rifle, magnum pistol or 
even armor-piercing rounds. These 
metal plates are permanently placed 
for the convenience of members.  They 
aren’t cheap. 

 

A lot of work has gone into the building and maintenance of HCGC, one of the finest clubs in the 
surrounding area, if not the state. Whoever did this and/or similar acts at the club do not deserve to 
be a member.  

Anyone caught trespassing, hunting, poaching or vandalizing Club property will be recommended 
for membership termination.   

We will soon have security cameras in place that will help identify any culprits. 

Meanwhile, any Club member that witnesses any such action should notify a BOG member 

immediately.   

DO NOT attempt to approach a suspected vandal.  
If possible, get a picture of their vehicle license plate and report to any BOG member.   
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Announcements 
   

 

                   Henry County Gun Club – 600-yard range: 

    Vintage/Modern Iron Sight Match 
             Rifle Classes:   

▪ Vintage - bolt & semi-auto 

▪ Modern - AR15, Arid, M1A, Mini-14 & others 
 

  THIS Saturday, March 18th at 9am 
   at the 600-yard range 

                               

 

Prone-position Strings: 

• Gauntlet:  100-200-300-400-500 yards 

• Long Range:  500-600-625 

• Rapid Fire: 4 targets from 200 to 400 yards, 30 seconds 

• KYL:  200 yards 

• Mystery Event 
 

Match Director:  Dennis Sanderson   

email: outbackgunshop1@live.com   

     mobile: 270-356-6522 
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  Photo Gallery 
   
 

             Vintage-Modern Military Open Sight Match – February 18th. 
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Announcements 
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Announcements 
   

 

 

Stage 1 of our Wi-Fi set up is complete. 
 

 

   +     

 

We now have Wi-Fi service in and around the Clubhouse. 

Members with smart-phones or laptops will be able to access the internet 

and use their wi-fi calling function for phone calls and ballistic apps.   

Ballistics apps will be able to pull real-time atmospheric data, BC databases 

and other information to better calculate firing solutions in the field.  

 

The next stage will be adding wi-fi signal repeater/booster units to expand 

the coverage all the way to the 100-yard range.  There will also be cameras 

mounted on the apex of the Clubhouse and on the light pole for the 

driveway entrance. 

 

The final step will be to extend the coverage out to the 600-yard range. 

 

To access Wi-Fi at the clubhouse, choose the 2.4G network for longer range, 

or the 5G for faster download.  The password is written in the upper left corner 

of the chalk/blackboard in the Clubhouse. 

 

The 2.4G network has a 100 Mbps upload and download speed. 

The 5G downloads at 325 Mbps and uploads at 375 Mbps. 
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Announcements 
   

 

 

                        Clubhouse Men’s Room Remodeling Competed 

    
 

A special thanks to: 

    Neal Schaefer  William Cooper         John Bright  

                      for all the time and effort put into this project.   

                               Next project: the Women’s Room! 
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Announcements 
   

Henry County Gun Club 

   

Saturday, April 8th at 1pm 
We are having a work day at the Club to remove brush and cut trees felled by the recent 
storm. Bring your CHAINSAW, safety glasses and work gloves! 
                    Please R.S.V.P to Neal Schaefer at nealt2@earthlink.net 
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600-yard Qualified 
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Calendar 
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2023 Board of Governors (BOG) 
  

        

  OFFICERS: 

      President                Vice-President               Secretary              Treasurer  

 Neal Schaefer               John K. Phillips             Alan Crowley           Ken Cooper  

  731-694-8108   731-441-0320              270-293-3490          731-441-5423   

nealt2@earthlink.net      jkp07@bellsouth.net     alancloud@icloud.com     ken.d.cooper@gmail.com     

 

ELECTED BOARD MEMBERS: 

 Brian Bishop                John Bright          William Cooper                   

731-697-9486              270-753-1457                             731-514-0718          

biglaugh@msn.com            plevaus@gmail.com              wlcooper55@outlook.com                                  

   

      Ken Donahue             Todd Earhart                   Lee Jackson       

       731-707-3541             931-627-9392                   270-293-5558  

          ktdonahue@live.com      todd.gtauto@gmail.com       leejackson_1@yahoo.com  


